


measure, while noting that for those unable to find sufficient paid work to make up the cash 
equivalent of the discounts lost, this measure only represents temporary relief. 
 
It is a sad fact that while the House of Representatives acknowledged the inadequacy of the 
Newstart Allowance in a motion carried on May 16th it has still failed to act to remedy this 
problem. Welfare Rights Centre Qld is a signatory of ACOSS’s “$35 a day is not enough!” 
campaign, as we firmly believe that current allowance rates place people in poverty,  and 
are hindering their ability to locate or transition into employment. 
 
Welfare Rights Centre has witnessed a steady increase in the number of people accessing 
our service who are struggling to make ends meet on Newstart Allowance, as it has failed to 
keep up with the cost of living. We have provided more referrals to emergency relief 
agencies this financial year than previously.  These amendments will do little to stem this 
tide. 
 
We refer you to our submissions completed for the Inquiries into the Adequacy and 
Appropriateness of the Allowance payment System and to the Fair Incentives to Work Bill 
2012. These central recommendations of these submissions remain relevant.  
 
Welfare Rights Centre Qld strongly urges the Federal Government to provide real support to 
the unemployed and increase the Newstart Allowance by $50 a week. 
 
If you require further information, please contact Georgina Warrington, Director, on 07 3421 
2520. We look forward to working with you in relation to these important issues. 
 
Yours sincerely 

Georgina Warrington 
Director 

 




